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What is the official language for the bond request? 
The bond request will appear on your ballot as follows: "Shall the Lincolnshire-Riverwoods Fire Protection 

District, Lake County, Illinois, construct a new fire station and purchase emergency response fleet and 

equipment and issue its bonds to the amount of $25,000,000 for the purpose of paying the costs thereof?" 

******** Vote-by-mail and early voting begins: 
-
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- March 7, 2025, at Lake County Clerk's office
-

-

April 1, 2025 

March 17, 2025, at designated early-voting locations

April 1, 2025: Election Day

To find more information on registering 
to vote, polling locations and other 
details, scan QR code above or visit the 
Lake County Voter Services page at 
lakecountyil.gov/332Noter-Services. 
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For more information, scan 
QR code above or visit the 
Lincolnshire-Riverwoods Fire 
Protection District website at 
lrfpd.org/MinutesMatter. 

0 facebook.com/LincolnshireFD 

@ instagram.com/LincolnshireFD 

• x.com/LincolnshireFD 

April 1, 2025 
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A New Fire Station: \..J ' 

Because 
Minutes Matter 

Faster emergency response. 
Safer firefighters. 
Stronger community. 

The Lincolnshire-Riverwoods Fire Protection District (LRFD) needs a new fire station for faster emergency 
response times across the District, improved firefighter safety, and long-term cost savings for the community. 

On Tuesday, April 1, 2025, you will have the opportunity to vote on the LRFD bond referendum to fund the 
new fire station. If approved, general obligation bonds will be issued in an amount not to exceed $25,000,000 
to raise revenue to construct a new fire station and purchase emergency response fleet and equipment. 

Here's what you need to know before you vote on April 1, 2025. 

Did You Know? 

The LRFD has 
committed $5,500,000 
towards the cost of a 
new fire station. 

Emergency call volume 
in the LRFD has increased 
23% since 2020. 

Why do we need a new fire station? 

• 
According to current National Fire Protection Association 
(NFPA) standards, first responders should arrive at an 
emergency scene within four minutes of a call. With 
a new station at 3750 Deerfield Road, the number of 
emergency calls reached within four minutes would 
increase by 28% across the District. 

The LRFD currently operates three fire stations, located on Woodlands Parkway in Vernon Hills, Schelter Road in 
Lincolnshire and Saunders Road in Riverwoods. The two stations on Schelter and Saunders roads have reached or 
are nearing the end of their useful lives (30 years) and would need to be completely rebuilt or remodeled to meet 
current and evolving needs. Additionally, they are not optimally located to best respond to emergency needs. 

A new fire station at 3750 Deerfield Road (east of Milwaukee Avenue) would address outdated infrastructure, 
improve emergency response times across the District, enhance emergency responder safety, and reduce 
operational costs without reducing staffing levels. 

Check out our video at www.lrfpd.org/MinutesMatter for more information. 




